
FULTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

TRUSTEE MEETING MINUTES

February 13, 2019
I.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Dale Sikkema

II.
Trustees: Dale Sikkema, Art Kilburg, Steve Bull, Joe Michaelsen & Dale Green
Office Manager: Patti Nicolaysen
Members: Kurt VanDellen, Lisa Schaver, Rachel Bielema, Jon Butz, Diane Christensen
Special Guest: Bob Brady – Ideal Insurance, Dave & Michele Meade – Miner, Gilroy & Mead

             Bob Brady gave a thorough review of our insurance coverage for our Commercial Package,      

             Accident & Sickness, and Workers Compensation renewal policies.  All information was current  

             with one change being made to the auto deleting the 1992 International Tanker.  Dave & Michele     

             Mead went over the audit that was just completed with the following suggestions made:  Have a 

             contract in place a for people using district credit cards, have the auxiliary accounts split off under 

             their own tax ID numbers, have a board member review bank statements upon receipt, and look at 

             taking donations for ice rather than asking a specific price since sales tax is not being charged.
III.
Roll Call #1 approved the January 9, 2019 regular meeting minutes.
IV.
Roll Call #2 approved the check register for January, 2019.
V.
Roll Call #3 approved the Treasurer’s Report for January, 2019.
VI.
None
VII.       None
VIII.
Fire Chief Report: Roll call #4 approved placing Cade Hansen on a 6 month probation pending a favorable background check.   Roll Call #5 accepted the resignations of Morgan and Brianne Franklin.  Roll Call #6 approved Fire Equipment PM Services making repairs to Ladder 1 for the approximate amount of $2,039.72.
EMS Coordinator Report:  Class A Uniform items need to be purchased for several members.  A list will be provided again to the membership to determine what needs to be purchased and then will be followed up for ordering.
             Office Manager Report:  Roll Call #7 approved Patti taking an IAFPD online Secretary  

             Workshop class for $25.
IX.
None

X.
Some discussion took place regarding a money market account versus a CD account for investing the funds from the sale of the 1992 International Tanker.  This will be checked into and discussed further at the next meeting.  Pastor Edie submitted her resignation as Department Chaplain and EMS member as she will be relocating.  Her last day will be 3/24/19.
XI.        Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.

